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DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
[CFDA No. 84.015]

National Resource Center and Foreign
Language and Area Studies Fellowship
Programs; Notice of Technical
Assistance Workshop

SUMMARY: The U.S. Department of
Education will sponsor a two-day
technical assistance workshop for
colleges and universities interested in
learning more about the application
process for the National Resource Center
(NRC) and Foreign Language and Area
Studies Fellowship (FLAS) Programs.
This workshop will be conducted by
staff of the Center for International
Education, Office of Postsecondary

Education, U.S. Department of
Education. The workshop will cover the
guidelines concerning applications for
the expected fall 1996 (FY 1997)
competition, proposed regulatory
changes, and data collection techniques
for funded centers. The workshop will
also offer suggestions for preparing
applications.

Dates: April 1-2, 1996.

Time: 8:30 a.m.-5:30 p.m.

Place: Omni Shoreham Hotel, 2500
Calvert Street, N.W., Washington, D.C.,
Telephone: (202) 234-0700.

Note: There will be no registration fees.
Participants should notify Uri Monson of
their intentions to attend by no later than
March 15, 1996, by fax: (202) 205-9489 or
e-mail: (uri__monson@ed.gov). Registration

will take place on March 31, 1996 from 5:00
p.m.—7:00 p.m. at the Omni Shoreham Hotel.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Uri
Monson at (202) 401-9779, or
(uri__monson@ed.gov). Individuals who
use a telecommunications device for the
deaf (TDD) may call the Federal
Information Relay Service (FIRS) at 1—
800-877-8339 between 8 a.m. and 8
p.m. Eastern Time, Monday through
Friday.

Dated: February 15, 1996.

David A. Longanecker,

Assistant Secretary for Postsecondary
Education.
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